
Issue 131 | 1 March 2021 

www.tenterfield.nsw.gov.au  

HIGH TEA LUNCH IN LISTON & LEGUME 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Join us for a FREE High Tea Lunch starting at 11am 
(NSW Time). 
 
 13 March 21 - Liston Hall, 14 Stanthorpe Street, 

Liston 
 20 March 21 - Legume Hall, 9283 Mt Lindesay 

Road, Legume 
 
Gather your friends for a casual day out or come along 
and meet some new ones. 
 
The day will be full of fun with guest presenters sharing 
their knowledge on a range of subjects from home 
budgets, mindfulness, social media and mental health.  
 
There will be take home goodie bags for all, raffles, 
lucky door prizes and plenty to keep you entertained. 
 
Please RSVP to Ally Murray Community Recovery for 
this FREE event Ph. 0417 278 730 or email 
a.murray@tenterfield.nsw.gov.au. 
 

BOARD VACANCY NOTICE - TORRINGTON WAR 
MEMORIAL & RECREATION RESERVE LAND 

MANAGER 
The Minister for Water, Property and Housing is seeking 
nominations for board appointments to the Torrington 
War Memorial & Recreation Reserve Land 
Manager. Appointments are for up to 5 years and 
are voluntary. It is expected that members of the board 
live within or close to the reserve. Application for 
membership can be made via the following link: 
 
https://portal.crownland.nsw.gov.au 
 
Closing date for applications is Friday 19th March 2021 
 
Visit the link below for further information about reserve 
management in New South Wales: 

https://reservemanager.crownland.nsw.gov.au 

SUNDAY 7 MARCH 2021 AT 10.30AM 
 
At the Drake Village Resource Centre, Bruxner Highway 
Drake. 

 All welcome 
 Catered Lunch 
 Guest Speakers 

 
A challenged world is an alert world. Individually, we're all 
responsible for our own thoughts and actions - all day, 
every day. 
 
We can all choose to challenge and call out gender bias 
and inequality. We can all choose to seek out and 
celebrate women's achievements. Collectively, we can all 
help create an inclusive world. 
 
From challenge comes change, so let's all choose to 
challenge. 
 
Bring instruments, poems and stories to tell. 

 
AMMONITE (MA15+) 
Tuesday, 2 Mar @ 10.30am 
Saturday, 6 Mar @ 7.30pm 
Tuesday, 9 Mar @ 1pm 
 
PENGUIN BLOOM (PG) 
Tuesday, 2 Mar @ 1pm 
 
MY SALINGER YEAR (M)  
Friday, 5 Mar @ 7pm 
Sunday, 7 Mar @ 1.45pm 
Tuesday, 9 Mar @10.30am 
Saturday, 13 Mar @ 7.30pm 
Tuesday, 16 Mar @ 1pm 
 
HIGH GROUND (MA15+) 
Friday, 12 Mar @ 7pm 
Sunday, 14 Mar @ 1.45pm 
Tuesday, 16 Mar @ 10.30am 

   ____________________________________ 

 

Tenterfield  

Cinema & Theatre 

Contact us                                                                                                     
02 6736 6000                                                                  

FREE CALL 1300 762 400 (Landline only) 
 

COVID 19 statement 

Council has implemented strict protocols to ensure we comply with       
directions issued by government in relation to managing the COVID 19 
risk.  
 

These protocols apply to our staff, our customers and visitors to our 
premises, and councillors alike. 
 

Please be understanding that we will do our best to maintain services 
and help in what are unique and challenging circumstances. 
 

You can email us at council@tenterfield.nsw.gov.au  

mailto:a.murray@tenterfield.nsw.gov.au
https://portal.crownland.nsw.gov.au
https://reservemanager.crownland.nsw.gov.au


FINGERLING RELEASE INTO DAM AND 
TENTERFIELD CREEK 

 
Tenterfield’s stock of Yellowbelly were substantially 
increased on Wednesday, 17 February 2021 with a 
release of 5,000 fingerlings; 3,000 into various 
locations along Tenterfield Creek and 2,000 into 
Tenterfield Dam. 
 
Also known as Golden Perch, the restocking is funded 
by the Bushfire & Drought Recovery Programme and 
is part of the NSW DPI Fisheries promise to stock 
Tenterfield Dam for recreational fishing use in the 
future. 
 
With the approval of the tender for construction of the 
new Tenterfield Water Treatment Plant at the 
December 2020 meeting, Council can now begin to 
positively plan the use of Tenterfield Dam as a 
recreational fishing precinct once the new filtration 
plant is operational in 2022, which gives these tiny 
fingerlings plenty of time to grow, breed, and 
establish a good fishing stock. 
 
A large number of breeding trout were also released 
into the Dam in October 2020 to encourage species 
recovery following the effects of drought and fire. 
 
“It has been a long road to here”, said Mayor Peter 
Petty. 
 
“In March 2019 Council were awarded $7 million 
through the NSW Government’s Safe & Secure Water 
Program to upgrade the Water Treatment Plant.  This 
was supplemented in October 2020 with $2.64 million 
from the Federal Government’s Building Better 
Regions Funding.” 
 
“Being able to use the Dam for recreational fishing 
where everybody will have the opportunity to throw 
in a line will encourage visitors and local alike and I 
sincerely thank Michael Davey and NSW DPI Fisheries 
for their assistance in helping Council to access the 
fish to restock the Dam and Tenterfield Creek”, the 
Mayor concluded. 

 
WATER & SEWERAGE ACCOUNTS NOW OVERDUE 
Water & Sewerage Notices were due for payment on 
1 February 2021. Multiple reminder notices have been 
issued by post and hand delivered notices will be 
scheduled for delivery on 8 March 2021 to applicable 
properties.   
 
If full payment of water & sewerage accounts have 
not been made or a satisfactory arrangement entered 
into, Council will install a water flow limiter. Limiter 
installations are scheduled for Tuesday 23 March 
2021. Additional fees will be incurred if a water limiter 
is installed. 

RATES & CHARGES THIRD INSTALMENT OVERDUE 
FOR PAYMENT 

Council wishes to advise Residents and Business Owners 
that the Third Rates Instalment Notices were issued on 27 
January 2021. These accounts were due for payment on 
28 February 2021.  
 
Ratepayers are reminded that interest is applicable from 
1 January 2021 and accrues on all overdue rates and 
charges and water and sewerage accounts on a daily 
basis at a rate of 7.0% per annum. 
 
Please contact Council’s Rates Department on (02) 6736 
6000 (Option 2) if you are experiencing difficulties in 
paying your Rates or Water to avoid recovery action and 
additional expense. 

 
THE IMPORTANCE OF RURAL ADDRESS NUMBERS 

FOR PROPERTIES 
Do you have a recognised Rural Address Number issued 
by Council? 
 
There are many rural properties where 
property numbers are absent from 
property entrances and are not visible 
from the road or cannot be seen at night. 
This can cause significant delays for 
emergency services (eg. fire, ambulance, 
police) and the delivery of goods and 
services to the rural community. 
 
Rural addressing is a collaborative 
community project administered by Land 
and Property Information (LPI, a division 
of the NSW Government Office of Finance 
and Services) and local councils, and is 
supported by all emergency services, 
Australia Post and other service providers. 
 
Rural addressing numbers are based on a distance from 
the starting point – usually a road intersection – with odd 
numbers on the left and even numbers on the right. 
 
 

A Rural Address issued to your property is the 
authoritative, compliant and recognised address for 
that property. Farm names, Lot numbers and post 
office RNB numbers are just a few ways people 
identify their property to other people. These are not 
considered to be compliant addresses under the NSW 
Addressing User Manual and can cause delays and 
inconvenience for emergency services and the delivery 
of goods and services to the rural community. 
 
To assist rural property owners, Council has available 
rural address signs for purchase. An application form 
must be completed and council staff will erect a yellow 
post with your unique property number at the access 
to your property. 
 
If you do not have a Rural Address Number please 
refer to Council’s website for further information on 
how to apply for one or contact Council’s Engineering 
Officer on (02) 6736 6026. 
 

E-WASTE RECYCLING AT TENTERFIELD WASTE 
TRANSFER STATION 

Council has recently changed the company providing e
-waste recycling at the Tenterfield Waste Transfer 
Station (WTS). As a result, Council can offer a wider 
range of e-waste material that can be recycled. 
Acceptable materials include: 
 

 Televisions 
 Monitors 
 Computers, including desktop, 

laptops and tablets 
 Printers 
 Scanner 
 Fax machines 
 DVD’s and video players 
 Mobile phones and PDA’s 
 Power tools 
 White goods 

 

Council will be accepting these wastes free of charge. 
They are to be placed in the new e-waste bulk bins 
provided onsite. You must still see the waste transfer 
station operator before disposing of any waste, 
including e-waste.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


